Maryland 4-H All Stars
Semi-Annual Conference

Saturday, April 9, 2016

Harford County 4-H Camp

Street, Maryland

First Business Meeting

Jason Watt called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.

Bob Durgin welcomed everyone and gave a brief history of the Harford County 4-H Camp.  There has been a camping program in Harford County since 1921.  Bob thanked Baltimore County and Cecil County All Stars for helping with breakfast.  Lunch will be a “Taste of Harford”.

Joe Voshell led the Pledge of Allegiance and Marvin Beckman led the 4-H Pledge to open the meeting.

Scribe’s Report – Kendra Wells

Joe Voshell moved and Kay Hoffman seconded approval of the minutes from the 2015 Maryland 4-H All Stars Semi-Annual Conference.  Motion carried.

Medicine Man’s Report – Kay Hoffman

Kay provided a written report.  As of April 8, 2016 the checking account balance was $16,005.21.  The saving balance, as of January 1, 2016 was $23,543.86. Wanda Embrey moved and Cindy Bell seconded approval of the report.  Motion carried.

Committee Reports

Blackhall – Joe Voshell provided a written report.  We currently have two outstanding loans and Joe has been in contact with the students.  Since the last meeting, Loan #195 has been paid off, Loan #194 is in the process of being paid off, and Joe hopes that Loan #193 will begin to be paid off in June 2016.

Constitution – Wanda Embrey had no report

Daddy Jenks Memorial – John Wells reported that the site has been visited and a May clean-up is tentatively scheduled

History – Cindy Bell reported that everything is current

Website – Cindy Bell reported that everything is current.  She would like District/County reports to post on the website.  County sections will be set up on the website.

Trail – Dawn Craumer reported that The Trail was emailed on February 13 and mailed on March 14.  Printing is being done by Minute Man Press.  The Trail can also be accessed on the Alls Stars website and is posted on the All Stars Facebook page.
State 4-H and Maryland 4-H Foundation Report – Susan Behrens reported for Amanda Clougherty who provided a printed report.  All Stars are encouraged to contact Amanda with any questions.

Facebook – Amy Schnappinger reminded All Stars to “like” the page and share posts as much as possible.  Pictures of events are welcome.

District Representative’s Reports – Reports were presented by Marvin Beckman (West), Viola Noffsinger (Central), Joan Mauritzen (Southern), Jennifer Hiscock (Northern), Anne Schnappinger and Mark Barczewski (Upper Shore) and Susan Behrens (Central Shore).  Lower Shore had no report. (Reports attached in a separate document).

Scout’s Report – Cindy Bell announced that a vote on the nominated All Stars will be taken at the second business meeting.  All Stars Annual Conference will be held on June 25, 2016 at the Howard County Fairgrounds.  Early registration of $25 by May 20; regular registration of $30 by June 10.

Old Business
· Interstate Cruise set for August is nearly full.  This is a fundraiser for All Stars.

· 50/50 Raffle tickets are available today from Jenn Hiscock for county/city 4-H offices.  The drawing will be held at the Maryland 4-H Gala on January 15, 2017.

New Business
· 2017 Semi-Annual Conference will be hosted by the Upper Shore

· Interstate 2017 will be held in Frederick County, MD

· Maryland 4-H All Stars are encouraged to get involved in the Diamond Clover 4-H Program at the county, regional and state level to serve as mentors for Diamond Clover Level 6 projects.  More information will be made available at the All Star Annual Conference in June.

Martin Hamilton moved to close the first business meeting.  Motion carried.

Second Business Meeting

Jason Watt called the second business meeting to order at 11:15 a.m. 

Cindy Bell passed the sheet to vote for those to be initiated into All Stars at the 2016 Annual Conference.

All Stars are asked to send the names of deceased All Stars to Jason for inclusion in the memorial at the Annual Conference.

Thank you to the Harford County All Stars for a luncheon that will feature Harford County products donated by All Stars and others.  Thank you to the following for their contributions to today’s luncheon:  
Karen Vaughn and Marta Kastner for the Taste of Harford Luncheon and thanks to the Cecil and Baltimore County All Stars with their assistance with breakfast.
Bob Durgin announced the Harford County 4-H All Stars Annual Family Picnic on Sunday, August 14 at the Harford County 4-H Camp.  All are welcome.
An invocation before lunch was provided by John Scarborough.

Kay Hoffman moved that the second business be adjourned.  Motion carried.
Submitted by,

Kendra L. Wells, Scribe

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

These minutes were approved at the Semi-Annual Meeting on April 8, 2017.
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